
 

 

 

 

 

       CAT’S TALES 

Newsletter of the 

Jaguar Drivers’ Club Queensland Inc 

Sunshine Coast Register June/July 2022 

 

 

 

SPECIAL REMINDER 

We all share the fun, so why not offer to lead a run or host a monthly get together (either a picnic or a 

restaurant lunch) in your locality?  There is now a guide on How to Lead a Run, plus a  run sheet and an 

attendance template in the Members’ Section of the JDCQ website found at www.jagqld.org.au 

This Month: 

 Calendar 

 Coming Events (please also see attached flyer for Christmas in July) 

 Event Reports 

 Invitation to Rockhampton’s celebrations  

 Invitation to National Rally  South Australia April 2023 

 Member’s Tales 

 

 

 

Calendar: 

July: 9 July - Coffee and Cars 

 13 July - Xmas in July with lunch at Buderim Tavern 

 24 July -  Noosa Classic 

August:  4 August  - Woolooga Run   

   13 August—Coffee and Cars 

 17 August—Lunch at Sandstone Point tavern ( with Brisbane Register) 

 28 August—Annual General Meeting Beachmere. 

September:   8 September—Drive to Mt Mee for lunch at Birches restaurant  

 10 September —Coffee and Cars   

 18 September—All British Day  

October: 1-3 October—Capricornia 30th birthday 

 8 October—Coffee and Cars 

 

 

Get the latest SCR News on the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Facebook Page.  

  

JDCQ Meetings. If you are curious to know about the JDCQ meetings log into the JDCQ website 

Please check the JDCQ Calendar of Events at jagqld.org.au for any changes 



SCR Coming Events 

 

  

 

 

 

Lunch at Sandstone Point Hotel 

Brisbane Register has invited us to join 

with them for lunch on: 

Wednesday 17 
August at 12 Noon 

 

RSVP: 14th August to 

goodwillpark2@gmail.com or 

0498203257 

It’s always nice to meet other members 

Sunshine Coast Cars & Coffee 

9
th

 July, 2022, starting 8.30am 

Come and join us for a hearty breakfast or just coffee & cake. 

June saw 10 people there and we look forward to more this 

month 

Where: The Coffee Club 

Chancellor Park Market Place 8, 18 University Way, Sippy 

Downs QLD 4556 

https://www.coffeeclub.com.au/stores/chancellor-park/ 

 RSVP to Wendy:  goodwillpark2@gmail or 0498 203 257 

Christmas in July at Buderim Tavern.  

(Please see attached flyer) 

Wednesday 13 July at 12 Noon.  

RSVP & register by paying $32 pp into SCR 

account.  John and Debbie Herbert. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

mailto:goodwillpark2@gmail.com


 

SCR Event Reports 

Coffee and Cars 11 June 2022 

Organisers: Stu and Wendy 

Finally it happened. 

The first try at this new idea for SC Register was pretty much a failure; Stu and I drove in rain to Sippy 

Downs, had coffee by ourselves, bought some great sourdough at the Baker’s Delight and came home 

This time we had a reasonable number. Colin and Lyn and 

Bernie and Rita are such regular attendees at club members 

and we appreciate that. Ralph is a new regular. 

Reece and Sue, sadly still working, were there, too. That’s 

one of the reasons we have these morning so we can all get 

together. Hope fully this will grow. 

It was also good that Peter had seen online that the morning 

was on and came to check us out. A new member. Maybe?? 

 

The coffee and the food is nice. The sourdough from 

Baker’s Delight is very nice. 

 

Join us 2nd Saturday of the month. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mystery Run 22 June 2022. 

Led by Stu  and Wendy Gross  

There was pressure to reveal destinations, but we resisted. It remained a mystery…. 

Seventeen of us left from outside Nutworks at Yandina. Sadly the Tedmans had had to withdraw 

because of Jim’s health issues ( he’s doing OK). 

Only the run sheets to the morning tea destinations were handed out. There was still to be some mystery 

First stop was Roadside Relics on Brisbane Rd Gympie. Stu warned everyone at the starting point to leave 

their wallets, credit cards etc in the car when they arrived. 

Suspect that this will be a website for man birthday gifts. 

As usual, there were goodies to be shared. There were 

assorted bikkies from Debbie, yummy bikkies with 

rice bubbles from Roger (courtesy of his Mum in law) 

on his first outing with JDCQSC ( hope he had a great 

day and we see him again soon) and pinwheels from 

Wendy.  

Peter was seriously tempted. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The run sheets for the next part of the journey were distributed- Destination Apollonian Hotel. 

We were so lucky with the weather. The day was shining. The countryside was shimmering. As we 

drove along Louis Bazzo drive the views over the lakes and sea were stunning and the countryside was 

gorgeous. 

We were asked to park on the 

grass at the Apollonian and we 

did. Is there a finer sight than a 

row of Jags? 

Most were delighted with 

their lunch and all with the 

company.  

A fun day for Sunshine Coast 

Register members. 

Write up by Wendy Gross.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating 100 years of Jaguar  

This year JDCQ was asked to do a major display 

at RACQ Motorfest, celebrating 100 years of 

Jaguar. 

I know that Sunshine Coast Register is largely not 

into car shows but this was special and we had a 

good turnout and some real highpoints. 

Rod and Sue Greasley won Best in Show and made it into the 

Courier Mail ahead of the Show. 

Col Galley with his rare 420G 

Wendy apologises to Marion 

Litherland. The photo of her XK150 

proved unusable but it was there and 

looking beautiful as always. 

Merv Jackson’s X351 . 

Tony Brett’s XJS. 

Wendy and Stu’s F Pace. 

The photos depict the exhibitors. As 

well, it was great to see Arthur 

Robinson and Ian MacKinney there 

as spectators, and photographed here 

with Sue Greasley.  Sue was one half 

of the Best in Show . 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Have a think about it……….ROCKHAMPTON in October! 

The Capricornia Register, based around Rockhampton, is turning 30 this year and we are invited to the party. 

As some of you know, I was the JDCQ Regional Liaison Officer for a number of years, until constitutional 

change made the position unnecessary, and I got to spend time with all the other Registers. Capricornia is not 

a large Register but they are active and are a great bunch of people so I ask you to think about taking a short 

break up north around 1st to 3rd October to join in their birthday celebrations 

Nowadays it is normal for event participants to book their own accommodation. If you are interested in 

attending the motels are listed in the attached flyer and I’d encourage you book as soon as possible. Stu and I 

are travelling up to Rockhampton on  the Friday and staying at Childers on Monday night. I am happy to plan 

things to do and places to eat if others wish to join us. Just let me know by mid September. 

Another ‘other Register’ event advertised in this Cat’s Tales is the Brisbane Register lunch at Sandstone 

Point Hotel on 17th August. Last year a few of us joined them for lunch on Bribie Island and had a lot of fun 

so I’d encourage you to think about this one, too. While I am not the organiser I’m taking the RSVPs and will 

let Emma Golder from Brisbane know. 

Wendy Gross 

The Program of Events for Capricornia’s celebration is sent as an attachment to this edition of Cat’s Tales.  

 
Welcome 

Roger Vickery has been a member for over a year but hasn’t been able to attend a SC event until now.  It 

was great to finally meet him and enjoy his company. Hopefully he and his E-Type will become regulars. 

Welcome, Roger. 

 



Advice of the 51st National Rally to be held in South Australia next year.  A great opportunity to schedule 

an interstate holiday.  Put the dates in your diary today.  The Hahndorf area is so picturesque—the home of 

Hans Heysen and the backdrop for a number of his paintings.  

51st National Rally  

The Jaguar Drivers Club of South Australian Club forwarded a list of three options for post rally tours.  This 

document was forwarded to Sunshine Coast Register members as a separate document to your May 2022 

Cat’s Tales.  The South Australian club is suggesting that each state organise a Pre or Post Rally Tour from a 

start point in their state that will take three to 5 days either pre rally or post rally. ie Getting to the rally or 

getting home from the rally as a group. Please print out this document and give the options some thought so 

you can value add to any suggestions when requested.  

Despite car, van and 

owners ages  - car 26 yrs, 

van 19 yrs, owners 

(rumoured to be “historic 

status”) the Herberts 

successfully completed a 

recent nostalgic trip 

through some previous 

places of residence, 

Coolah (central western 

NSW), Wagga Wagga and 

Newcastle. 

MEMBERS’ TALES  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Committee Members 

 

Chairperson: Wendy Gross  M: 0498 203 257 

    E: goodwillpark@hotmail.com   

 

Vice Chairman: Lindsay Price M: 0414 622 781 

    E: lindsu@outlook.com  

 

Secretary: Ralph Johnson  M: 0409566355 

    E: rgjohn123@gmail.com   

    Correspondence to –  

    4 Prunus Pl, Aroona 4551 

 

Treasurer: John Herbert  M: 0423 380 092 

    E: herbert.casino@gmail.com   

 

Editor:  Helen Parmenter M: 0407025695 

    E:  headam@bigpond.net.au 

 

Committee Tony Brett; Susan Price; Debbie Herbert. 
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